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Council Highlights 

May 27, 2021 Council Meeting   
Video Link: https://youtu.be/hfILodGIAUI 

 
• Council received a delegation Marsha Kalita representing the West Lorne Optimist 

Club, to engage youth for murals in the Rodney and West Lorne skate parks, 
Council is willing to support this initiative.   

• Council received the 2020 Annual Reports for the Rodney and West Lorne 
Wastewater Treatment Plants and the First Quarter Reports for 2021 from OCWA. 

• Council received the 2021 First Quarter Report for the West Elgin Drinking Water 
Distribution Report from OCWA. 

• Council has directed staff to move forward with the placement of electronic signs on 
the former railway lands in Rodney along Furnival Road and in West Lorne along 
Graham Road. 

• Council approved staff to work within the budget to move forward with any 
adjustments to the West Elgin Community Pool schedule and operating hours to be 
flexible as part of the re-opening of Ontario plan. 

• Council approved establishing a Site Plan Control Area for the Municipality of West 
Elgin. 

• Council approved a three (3) question survey to be distributed to residents regarding 
methods of voting, to be included in the final tax bill mail out. 

• Council directed staff to give consideration for allowing backyard/residential chickens 
to be undertaken as part of the review of the Comprehensive Zoning By-law. 

• Council declared the piece of land at 131 Main Street, West Lorne as surplus to the 
Municipality’s needs and this land will be offered for sale through posting of sign and 
public auction. 

• West Elgin Council approved staff to obtain a water distribution system modeling 
study. 
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